Richard C. Breiner 643 So. Chestnut St. Westfield, NJ 07090

Luke Martin 75 Salty Way East Selbyville, De. 19975

August 2, 2001

Dear Luke:

I've had no previous contact with the 103rd reunion committee or members until 1999 when I aquired a computer and discovered the 103rd on the Internet. Unfortunatly, I missed the European tours but did one on my own in 1999. In any event, I'm planning to attend the Grand Rapids reunion and would like to submit the enclosed remembrance.

I vent to Europe with the 103rd Division and landed in France on 10/20/44. I was a Medic with the 383rd Field Artillary Battalion in support of the 410th Inf Reg. I was assigned to B Battery and traveled with the #2 Gun 105 Howitzer crew. For reasons I never knew, the #2 crew was sent on several harassing missions on its own of which I am now very vague insofar as details are concerned. Names that come to mind are Wallace, Ma.1, Goodneau, Yablonski, Fletcher, Sckoff, Wentzel and Ecke. If any of these men are still around, I'd like to say hello.

I'm pictured on the last page of "Report After Action" with Joe Bedoch at Innsbrook viewing the neighboring peaks from the Seegrube.

Richard C. Breiner

Quelard C. Breines

r.c.breiner@worldnet.att.net